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	1. Regional update – John Kolm-Murray, Chair

	1.1. The CAN is having some issues nationally as domestic energy officers are made redundant, although E.On is now sponsoring. HECA East has emerged from the ashes of Eastern CAN.  JKM would like to see a stronger national presence –good for lobbying DECC and the Department of Health (DoH) and representing the needs of the profession.  National CAN is a member of the End Fuel Poverty Coalition but it’s not clear what will happen to this campaign when Consumer Focus ceases to exist next year.

	1.2. The London Affordable Warmth and Health Forum was held in November and generated some good ideas, including:
· Medicalisation of criteria for fuel poverty interventions

· The London Health Improvement Board should set targets related to fuel poverty (though it is mainly focussed on lifestyles)

· Affordable warmth needs to be included in public health strategies and Joint Strategic Needs Assessments

· Strong cost benefit analysis may encourage CCGs to fund work to tackle fuel poverty – but probably not capital works

· CCGs may accept less stringent evidence when providing funding which is good in relation to housing problems

	1.3. Warm Homes Healthy People Fund payments have been cut by 19% across the board.  This funding needs to be permanent and allocated in a clear and consistent way.

	1.4. DECC fuel poverty fund – some boroughs went in on bids with the GLA but had reservations about this.  Some boroughs are frustrated with the GLA.

	1.5. Excess Winter Death (EWD) figures have recently been published.  EWDs have increased in London – bucking the national trend of reducing everywhere else.  London has increased for the last two years and now has the highest EWD rate across England / Wales.  There is a mixed picture across London – EWDs have gone down in 9 boroughs, up in 11 boroughs and stayed the same in 12 boroughs.

	1.6. Many boroughs have reservations about Green Deal and ECO – particularly about council properties and brokerage.  Energise Barnet is looking at ECO and Green Deal positively.

	2. Green Deal local delivery update - Vicky Kingston, EST
See attached presentation: Local Authority Green Deal update - Vicky Kingston


	2.1. Some caveats regarding the Green Deal Finance Company (TGDFC):
· Funding under TGDFC may capped making it more difficult to access

· It may not loan to organisations that have not invested in the fund themselves

	2.2. Green Deal providers will be able to access ECO funding via the brokerage system.  It was initially suggested that 50% of ECO would be provided through brokerage but responses to this initial suggestion were extremely varied – this is why DECC has published its recent consultation on ECO brokerage.

	2.3. The boroughs and LCAN are urged to respond to this consultation.

	2.4. Birmingham Energy Savers (see slide 5)
· 90% of jobs under the scheme must go to local SMEs

· BCC has not guaranteed that Carillion will be able to access all its social housing – it is open to the market.

	2.5. AGMA (see slide 8)
· VK could not state what referral fee AGMA is proposing.  Energise Barnet has been quoted referral fees around 3 – 5%.



	3. Fuel Poverty and home energy pre-assessment for Green Deal and ECO software solutions - Matthew Ramage, epoda, DEA Group
See attached presentation: Epoda Fuel Poverty Indicator software - Matthew Ramage


	4. Consequences of the Hills Fuel Poverty Review - John Kolm-Murray, Chair
See attached LCAN response
4.1. Consumer Focus has led a response to the consultation on taking forward the recommendations from the Hills Review.  

4.2. Including housing costs in the definition of fuel poverty is welcome in London though there is a bias against small but inefficient properties (of which there are many in London). 

4.3. The Hills definition does not consider fuel costs – costs must be accounted for in defining fuel poverty.

4.4. Using the median fuel costs for all households as a threshold for the definition is unacceptable as fuel costs are already so high – the median is unreasonable.

4.5. The new definition moves a lot of pensioners out of fuel poverty but they are most at risk from health impacts.

4.6. The new definition puts 50% more households in London into fuel poverty.  Though this is less of an increase than if the 10% definition taking into account housing costs was used.
4.7. DECC will publish an updated fuel poverty strategy in 2013.


	5. Collective switching - Andrew Ford, Islington Council
See attached presentation: Collective Switching – Andrew Ford

	5.1. Switching often means that ‘sticky customers’ pay more – it is effectively a cross subsidy.

	5.2. Will the Ofgem market reforms remove the need for collective switching?  It is unclear whether companies will be limited to 4 tariffs per company or 4 tariffs per licence – lots of companies have a number of different licenses

	5.3. Islington is looking at a different approach to help people switch rather than do collective switching.

	5.4. Although working through community groups can often help with hard to reach groups, Ofgem statistics suggest it is younger people that do not switch.  These are less likely to be involved in community groups.

	5.5. Should Green Deal assessors be able to talk to people about switching?  Islington is looking into this – can assessors partner with switching organisations to help vulnerable people.

	6. Next meeting

	6.1. The next LCAN meeting will be in April 2013.


